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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

Lori Boyer, Chair

JACKSONVILLE WATERWAYS COMMISSION
Ferraro-Haskell Special Events Meeting

Tuesday, October 2, 2018

2:00 P.M.

Conference Room A

4TH Floor, City Hall

Jacksonville Waterways Commissioner Jill Haskell called the meeting to order at 2:00 P.M. on Tuesday, October 2, 2018, in Conference Room A, 4th Floor City Hill.

In attendance: Council Member Al Ferraro, Waterways Commissioners Jill Haskell and Raymond S. Pringle, Jr.;  Assistant General Counsel Susan Grandin; Waterways Coordination/Dock Master Captain Jim Suber, Brian Burket, Marine and Natural Science Division, Parks, Recreation and Community Services Department; Jessica Matthews, Legislative Services Supervisor, Adri Segui Maguire, Legislative Assistant; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division. (See sign-in sheet for additional attendees).

Commissioner requested that those in attendance introduce themselves for the record.
Commissioner Haskell explained that the purpose of the meeting was to raise and discuss ideas for possible future special events that we can do on the river, particularly boating activities.

Commissioner Haskell described a special event on Galveston Bay called Yachty Gras which was an event that coincided with Mardi Gras.  Yachty Gras entailed a boating parade, fireworks and other activities.  A video was viewed that showed an influx of lighted boats on the river and enthusiastic boaters excitedly waving.  The event is held annually in Kemah, Texas.  The group discussed the possibilities of a Yachty Gras boat parade in Jacksonville that could coincide with Mardi Gras.
Captain Jim Suber indicated that he was aware of the Texas fete and reported on a similar boating event that he oversaw in Jacksonville in 2014 or 2015 when the U.S. Power Squadron celebrated its 100th Anniversary.  That event had a boating parade and fireworks as well.
If we had a Yachty Gras event in Jacksonville, the group felt that a February date would be a favorable time because there are other water-related activities such as the annual boat show and the blessing of the fleet.  A Jacksonville Yachty Gras would coincide with Mardi Gras and would have a boating parade, fireworks, and a celebratory gala at the Times-Union Center for the Performing Arts and activities for young people.  Friendship Park should be considered for a supporting event.  In short, there could be sailing and land based events during the daylight hours and boat parade and Mardi Gras party at the Times-Union Center in the evening.  The suggestion was made to consult Dr. Quinton White on the availability of environmentally friendly beads for tossing from the boats as is done from floats for land-based Mardi Gras parades.
Captain Suber brought up the fact that the  currents in the river downtown are swift so the boats may not get as close to shore as  those shown in the Galveston Bay video,

Another boating activity weighed was a Boaters Skip Day which began several years ago with just 50 boats participating.  Commissioner Haskell and Captain Suber recounted a Boaters Skip Day that was held in the first and second week of June 2018.  Boaters assembled at Bayard Point near the Shands Bridge in Green Cove Springs.  Captain Suber characterized this particular event as not a very family friendly gathering.  He explained that while there were no violent incidents, the gathering was somewhat rowdy. The Jacksonville Marine Association donated money for the food.  An estimated 500 boats participated.  Captain Suber said that the event underscored the point that more law enforcement presence is needed.  There would be a better atmosphere for this kind of event if there was a central draw for entertainment such as a band on a barge.
Commissioner Haskell said that even though the boasts gathered in Clay County waters, a positive economic impact was felt in Jacksonville.
The annual Jacksonville River Rally Poker Run was also discussed.  Captain Suber explained that while the event is based in downtown Jacksonville, the boaters participating in the event are encouraged to venture south to Palatka before their return to downtown Jacksonville for the poker tournament.  Boaters that previously headed northward to the Fernandina area encountered skirmishes with the law.  This was another positive economic impact for Jacksonville.
Another water-related suggestion was a potential Easter Egg Hunt on Exchange Island.  Easter Sunday 2020 (April 12th) was a targeted date suggested.  A predetermined number of school-age children could be transported to the island by volunteer boats or the water taxis.  A variety of activities were discussed including a picnic under the island’s gazebo.
At the end of the discussions, the meeting’s attendees viewed video clips of bathtub racing in Canada and Ely, Nevada.

Commissioner Haskell asked Council Member Ferraro which of the different ideas raised for potential water and boating activities, he was more favorably disposed to support.  Council Member Ferro explained that he had more interests in pursuing the possibility of having a Yachty Gras in downtown Jacksonville in the year 2020.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:11 P.M.

John J. Jackson, Council Research Division (904) 630-1729 johnjj@coj.net
October 5, 2018

Posted: 4:00 P.M.

Tape: Commissioner Haskell & Council Member Ferraro Meeting on Waterways Special Events, October 2, 2018.  Legislative Services.
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